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TIME: 
PLACE: 

PRESENT: 

5:30 P.M. 

CENTERVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
WORK SESSION MEETING 

NOVEMBER 12, 1990 

Centerville Municipal Building, Law Library 

Mayor Shirley Heintz 
Deputy-Mayor Brooks Compton 
Councilmembers J. V. Stone 

c. Mark Kingseed 
Mark Beasley 
James Singer 
Sally Beals 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
City Manager Darryl Kenning 
Administrative Assistant Judith Gilleland 
Administrative Assistant Michael Haverland 

City Council reviewed proposals and interviews held relative 
to four groups being considered for the development of the 
Centerville Golf Course. Following discussion, the majority of 
Council concurred that a Contract be negotiated by Mr. Kenning 
with the group of Gene Bates and David Jensen . 

Discussion followed relative to the Automated Fingerprint 
Identification System proposed by the Miami Valley Regional 
Planning Commission. This proposal is being offered to Cities 
and Townships in Montgomery County to participate at a per capita 
cost of 5.2201. City Council concurred not to participate in 
this AFIS proposal at this time; Council believes this should be 
addressed at the state level to satisfy local needs. 

Mr. Kenning advised that a s e cond offer to purchase the 
Austin Road Tennis Barn has been submitted for a purchase price 
of $550,000.00. This offer will lapse within the next two days . 

Mr. Kenning advised that Municipal Attorney Robert Farquhar 
will meet with Mr. Thomas Stolz to provide for the deeding of the 
property at 171 West Spring Valley Road to the City of 
Centerville. 

Mayor Heintz reviewed her recent Meeting with Centerville 
Washington Park District Board Member William Yeck. The Park 
District is not interested in the creation of a Recreation 
District. 

Mrs. McLaughlin advised that the terms of Janet Thobaben and 
Winifred Risner will soon expire as Members of the Centerville 
Historical Commission. They are both interested in serving 
another term on this Commission. Council concurred with these 
reappointments. This will be an agenda item for the December 19, 
1990 Council Meeting. 
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At this point the Council Finance Committee of the whole met 
to review the Capital Improvement Program 1991-1995 and the 1991 
Budget for the City of Centerville. 

~~~--£?o " ., ~ , 
Marilyn J. McLaughl'±h -
Clerk of Council 


